








































-----Original Message----- 
From: Alison Roepe [mailto:wind-walker@sbcglobal.net]  
Sent: Monday, August 27, 2007 10:21 AM 
To: Denny Brown 
Subject: KU Boathouse in Burcham Park 
 
To the Planning Commission: 
 I have several concerns about the proposed boathouse that KU intends   
to build in Burcham Park: 
 
 1.  There are a number of very old, large Cottonwood, Willows and   
Mulberry trees that are in the proposed site. 
I feel that it is important to consider the longevity of their   
presence in the park, and their contributions to the overall beauty   
of the park. This is a public park, first and foremost, with KU   
wanting to build a permanent structure that will be primarily for   
their use.  Since there is plenty of space in the proposed area,   
couldn't the siting of the building move out from the trees so as not   
to destroy so many of them? 
I spoke with Paul Patterson Friday, and he stated that Cottonwoods   
are often hollow anyway, and could be a detriment/hazard to the   
boathouse.  The city recently cut down a huge Cottonwood at the   
entrance of the park, over 100 years old, and it was not hollow.  I   
don't know how this could be determined on a living tree.  There are   
a few examples of trees that have fallen, died of natural causes that   
are hollow, but it is merely speculation if a given tree might be   
hollow, and therefore a danger to the proposed boathouse.  And there   
is root structure to consider as well with digging foundations. 
  
 2.  Will this structure rise above the tops of the trees, and be   
seen from the entrance of the park?  Burcham Park is one of the few   
parks in town without many manmade structures (except for the wells   
that are there for the water department).  It would be great if 
there was an effort to make it blend with nature. 
 
 3.  Is there any consideration to building this with "Green   
Materials."  It is in a public park, and it would be a good statement   
for the city of Lawrence, KU and for people that come to the park to   
see that there are efforts to be more ecologically conscious,   
especially in a park? 
 
 4.  Instead of the slab of concrete which will not blend with the   
natural landscape, is it possible to consider using a more 
natural looking stone (even if fabricated) which will drain better,   
and not be such an eyesore? 
Thank You, 
Alison Roepe 
312 Indiana Street 
Lawrence, KS  66044 
785-832-1418 
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